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Dear Ariel,
 
Attached for your consideration are comments on the PA State Board of Pharmacy
proposed regulation #16a-5433 "Pharmacy Technician Registration" (IRRC #3396) from the
PPA, PARD and Value Drug Company.
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. Have a nice holiday weekend.
 

 
Victoria Elliott, RPh, MBA,
CAE
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER
Pennsylvania Pharmacists Association
 
717-234-6151 ext. 3
velliott@papharmacists.com
www.papharmacists.com
 

508 North Third Street
Harrisburg, PA 17101
 

         

 
 

mailto:velliott@papharmacists.com
mailto:RA-STRegulatoryCounsel@pa.gov
mailto:rfrankil@Pardrx.com
mailto:rseipp@valuedrugco.com
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.oa.pa.gov%2FDocuments%2FCofense-Report-Phishing-User-Guide.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CRA-STRegulatoryCounsel%40pa.gov%7Cdb2acc17b03a45ac293b08dc4ff2a69e%7C418e284101284dd59b6c47fc5a9a1bde%7C0%7C0%7C638473151142358594%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Sy660RDPtqQ2lU29qirNkJ5vmiDXVW3soWzoheD%2FHrk%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.oa.pa.gov%2FDocuments%2FCofense-Report-Phishing-User-Guide.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CRA-STRegulatoryCounsel%40pa.gov%7Cdb2acc17b03a45ac293b08dc4ff2a69e%7C418e284101284dd59b6c47fc5a9a1bde%7C0%7C0%7C638473151142358594%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Sy660RDPtqQ2lU29qirNkJ5vmiDXVW3soWzoheD%2FHrk%3D&reserved=0
mailto:velliott@papharmacists.com
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.papharmacists.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7CRA-STRegulatoryCounsel%40pa.gov%7Cdb2acc17b03a45ac293b08dc4ff2a69e%7C418e284101284dd59b6c47fc5a9a1bde%7C0%7C0%7C638473151142367288%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9T6Wt%2FbiYMCzEtQSCfz1JxK4Bm1YNzvKH5vXeTFk1ko%3D&reserved=0























 
March 29, 2024 


 
Regulatory Counsel 
State Board of Pharmacy 
P.O. Box 69523 
Harrisburg, PA 17106-9523 
RA-STRegulatoryCounsel@pa.gov 
 
Dear Ms. O’Malley, 
 
We are writing on behalf of the Pennsylvania Pharmacist Association (PPA), Value Drug Company, and 
Philadelphia Association of Retail Druggists (PARD) in support of the most recently released PA State 
Board of Pharmacy proposed regulation #16a-5433 "Pharmacy Technician Registration" (IRRC #3396). 
 
Pharmacy technicians are a critical member of the pharmacy team to deliver pharmacy care to over 12 
million Pennsylvanians. Our organizations recognize and support the need for registration and 
minimum education requirements for pharmacy technicians to help safeguard the public and the 
industry.  
 
In addition to the currently proposed regulations, which should continue to final form without further 
delay, we ask that the following items be considered in the implementation of the regulations: 


• Include that reporting of terminated pharmacy staff for drug-related reasons including 
adulteration, abuse, theft, or diversion can also be reported by a pharmacy delegate. 


• Clarify that criminal history record checks are completed by the employer and kept on file with 
the employer. 


• Use of an employer attestation for working as a pharmacy technician during tax years 2019 or 
2020 in lieu of a W2/1099 form. 


 
We believe that inclusion of these additional considerations will help clarify some open questions we 
are hearing from our constituents and should not be considered substantive changes to the regulations 
as currently published.  
 
Thank you for your consideration. I can be reached by telephone (717-234-6151, x106) or email 
(velliott@papharmacists.com) should you have any questions.  
 
Sincerely,  


 
Victoria E. Elliott, RPh, MBA, CAE 
CEO – Pennsylvania Pharmacists Association 
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